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Snow Blindness
Alaska, Denali, Cassin Ridge

On the evening of June 11, mountaineering rangers Melis Coady, Dave Weber, and Mark
Westman responded to a 24-year-old male climber suffering from snow blindness at 14,200-foot
camp. The climber had summited Denali via the Cassin Ridge one day earlier. The climb had been
completed in poor weather with high winds. During their ascent, the team had lost multiple pieces of
equipment, included the patient’s goggles. This loss proved problematic on summit day when his
glacier glasses didn’t provide enough protection.

When continual treatment over a 24-hour period by NPS volunteer paramedics Jaime Anderson and
Gabe Webster yielded no improvement, it was decided to evacuate this climber by helicopter. He
was flown to Talkeetna on June 13, transferred to a local ambulance, and treated at Matsu Regional
Hospital in Palmer.

ANALYSIS

Snow blindness can occur with surprisingly limited exposure to reflective glare at altitude. Some
eye-specific ointments can help reduce the associated discomfort, but only time will heal this
“sunburn” of the eye. The ailment requires rest with closed eyes in a shaded environment until
healed. Unfortunately, prior to NPS involvement, a well-intentioned climber in camp treated this
patient with a petroleum-based ointment not intended for eye treatment and potentially increased
the severity of this patient’s issues. (Source: Denali Mountaineering Rangers.)
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